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March 9,2004 

VIA HAND DELIVERY 

Ms. Blanca S. Bayo, Director 
Division of the Commission Clerk and 
Ad m in is t ra t ive Services 
Florida Public Service Commission 
Betty Easley Conference Center, Room 1 I O  
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Re: Docket No. 040206-El 
In re: Florida Power & Light Company Petition to Determine Need for 
Turkey Point Unit 5 Electrical Power Plant 

Dear Ms. Bayo: 

Enclosed for filing on behalf of Florida Power & Light Company (FPL) are an 
original and fifteen (I 5) copies of page 15 from FPL’s Petition to Determine Need for 
Turkey Point Unit 5 Electrical Power Plant filed March 8, 2004. 

I apologize for any inconvenience this may have caused. 

Since re1 y , 

r 
R. Wade Litchfield 
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Commission determined that PACE’S objections did not demonstrate any violation of the Bid 

Rule. FPL is presently unsure which, if any, of those issues will resurface or whether new issues 

will be raised. In my event, FPL intends to prove Turkey Point Unit 5 is needed to maintain 

electric system reliability and integrity and to provide adequate electricity at reasonable cost. 

FPL will prove that Turkey Point Unit 5 is the most cost-effective option for providing the 

generation capacity needed to meet the needs of FPL’s customers. FPL also will prove there is 

no reasonably available conservation or other non-generation altemative that would mitigate the 

need for Turkey Point Unit 5. 

CONCLUSION 

The proposed Turkey Point Unit 5 is a highly cost-effective and environmentally benign 

option for meeting FPL’s capacity needs. It presents several key advantages to FPL and its 

customers. Most importantly, this resource addition is critically needed to meet reliability needs 

in 2007. It increases electric system reliability and integnty throughout Peninsular Florida, 

addresses the Southeast Florida load and generation imbalance, provides adequate power at 

reasonable cost and is the most cost-effective alternative to meet needed capacity to FPL’s 

system. 

Based upon the foregoing and the more detailed information in the Need Study and pre- 

filed testimony submitted contemporaneously with this Petition, FPL requests that the 
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